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News Release 

March 29th, 2023  

         

On Tuesday, March 28th, 2023, at 8:12PM, the Waukesha County Sheriff’s Office was informed of a 
missing elderly adult who had walked away from Pick ‘N Save located in the Village of Wales. Deputies 
began to search the area, as well as checking the home of the subject. A Silver Alert was issued for the 
67-year-old female. The goal of a Silver Alert is for the general public to be aware of the missing person 
and be able to identify them if they see them.      

A systematic search of the area was completed with the assistance of multiple fire departments and 
surrounding law enforcement agencies. On March 29th, 2023, at 8:41AM, the subject was found safe off 
the Glacial Drumin Trail at the bottom of a steep embankment. She was transported to a local hospital 
for weather exposure, and she was reunited with her family.   

The Waukesha County Sheriff’s Office was provided with resources from the City of Waukesha Police 
Department, Lake Country Fire Department, Merton Community Fire Department, Western Lakes Fire 
District, New Berlin Police Department, Muskego Police Department, and the Wisconsin Department of 
Justice.     

We would like to thank the citizens and local businesses that were contacted during this investigation. 
Multiple citizens provided information to Waukesha County Communications Center about possible 
sightings of the subject.   

 
Lieutenant Nicholas Wenzel 
Waukesha County Sheriff’s Office       


